
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

   
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

September 18, 2023 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Exemption of Paul H. Maurer from Mandatory Separation” 

This executive order exempts Paul H. Maurer—the current Special Agent in Charge 
(SAIC) of the George W. Bush Protective Detail in Dallas, Texas—from the mandatory 
separation provisions for Federal law enforcement officers based on their age.  
Implementing this executive order would have de minimis impact on costs and revenues 
to the Federal Government.  The benefits of this executive order include permitting SAIC 
Maurer to continue to serve in his current position, providing continuity of operations and 
allowing him additional time to impart his expertise to others.  Implementing this 
executive order would have de minimis impact on mandatory and discretionary 
obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the Federal Government, in the 5-year 
fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2023.  The agencies anticipated to be impacted by 
this executive order include the Department of Homeland Security. 


